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Important Info
Contact Information

PS 48-Region 7/District 31

Parent Coordinator 

Terry Guthrie

School:718-447-8323

Fax:718-815-3956

My Cell: 347-563-4599

Email: dguthrie@schools.nyc.gov
PS 48 PTA Website

nylearns.org/ps48pta

Regional Parent Support Center

715 Ocean Terrace-Petrides Complex

718-420-5624

Mon-Fri 8-6
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Upcoming Dates

SLT Meeting

Oct. 12 @ 6:00 pm
PTA Meeting

 Oct. 12th  @ 7:30 pm

Deadline – PTA Dues, Carnival Dues, School Apparel

Oct. 14, 2011
Fall Festival
Oct. 15th 11:00 – 3:00

UFT Parent Conference
Oct. 22, 2011

Candy Sales Due

Oct. 24, 2011

Picture Day

Oct. 28, 2011
Pretzel Friday

Oct. 28, 2011
Family Fun Night

Oct. 28th @ 7:00 pm
March of Dimes Walk
Oct. 31, 2011
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	“We’re more than a School, We’re a Family!”

                                                                    [image: image13.wmf]
President’s Message
Dear Parents & Staff Members,

     We hope that the first month of school went smoothly for you & that the children had an easy transition back to school. 

     Thank you for coming out for our first PTA meeting & Curriculum Night last month. Both events were very well received.  It was wonderful that so many parents attended that evening; it is so important to be involved in your child’s education.  Children always succeed when their parents take an active role; keep up the good work! We would also like to extend our thanks to all of the teachers for being there that evening. October’s PTA meeting will take place on Wednesday, October 12th, 2011 at 7:30 p.m.  This month will begin the “Student of the Month” awards.  Once again, Applebee's will be providing free kid meals to all of the Students of the Month; please extend your gratitude to them the next time that you eat there.

     A great way to get involved is to become a class parent in your child’s class.  Many classroom teachers are still looking for a class parent; please check with the teacher to see if your class has one. Our 1st class parent meeting will be held on Friday 10/7/11, at 1:00 p.m.  If you miss a PTA meeting & would like to catch up, you may attend the class parent meeting (even if you are not the class parent) all are welcome. We are also asking that anyone interested in volunteering for the Fall Festival also attend this meeting. Unfortunately, we had to change the meetings for the remainder of the year, due to scheduling conflicts. The next meeting (and all of those to follow) will be held on the 1st Friday of the month at 8:30 a.m.  If there are any questions or concerns that you need to address before the meetings, please email us & we will get back to you as soon as possible. 

     If you have not already done so, please fill out the lunch form and return it to the school ASAP.  These forms are extremely important in the funding that our school receives.  Every family must submit a form, even if you are not eligible for free or reduced lunch.  If you require a new form, please contact the main office or Terry Guthrie.

     Please send in any “Box-Tops” that you have at home.  The 1st submission will be sent in later on in the month.

     We hope that the children have a happy & safe Halloween; remember to practice safety measures when Trick-Or-Treating!

     We hope to see you at the upcoming meeting.  We would like to extend our thanks to Pastosa’s for generously donating all of the cookies at our events; please extend your thanks when shopping there!  Have a great month!
Sincerely,

PTA

School Expansion Update

     As stated in last month’s newsletter.  We have entered into the “Construction Phase” of this project.  As evident from viewing the activity, they are working hard across the street.  The project is expected to be completed by June 2013, with an opening date of September 2013!!  

     We are still hoping that the DoE will reconsider their position on K-8.  A few weeks ago Chancellor Walcott announced that he will be working towards Middle School reform over the next few years.  He also stated that he believes in the K-8 school model and would like to open 50 new Middle Schools over the next 2 years, concentrating on areas in need of quality schools. We think that P.S. 48 would be perfect for this opportunity! Last year we started compiling letters in support of K-8.  We will continue collecting letters throughout this year as well.  This is the perfect time to act. If you have not already submitted a letter, please do so.  We would love to have a letter from every parent and every staff member to make a strong statement.  We welcome additional letters from friends, neighbors, family members and even the students to help make our stand even stronger.  Letters can be emailed to us ps48pta@yahoo.com or sent into school.  We hope that we can count on your help & support with this very important matter.

This Month’s Special Events 

     Picture Day is on Friday 10/28/11.  The envelopes with additional information will be coming home shortly.
     Parents have been invited to attend the UFT Parent Conferences, being held at the Hilton Garden Inn, on Saturday 10/22/11, beginning at 8:00am.  This event is free; breakfast & lunch will be provided. All parents who want to attend must RSVP prior to the event. If you are interested in attending, please contact Terry Guthrie.

     The children will be participating on the March of Dimes Walk on Monday 10/31/11, during school.  More information will be sent home later in the month.

     October will begin the monthly “Family Fun Nights”.  This month, it will be a “Mask Making” event, on Friday 10/28/11 @ 7:00pm.  More information will follow.

Fall Family Festival

     The Fall Family Festival will take place this month on Saturday 10/15/11, from 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. We will begin setting up at 8:30 a.m.  Anyone interested in helping can see us the day of the event to sign up for an activity to work. This event will be held in Naples Park (located behind P.S. 48) & will be open to the entire community. There will be a charge of $1.00 per person to come in. There will be rides, carnival games, refreshments, activities (such as: face painting, tattoos, sand art) and much more (for an additional nominal fee). Ms. Mammolito will be found inside the Dunk Tank!! This is a really fun event and we hope to see you all there.  Thank you for your generous contributions towards this event.  We collected $275 in Family/Staff Contributions. Contributions will be accepted until 10/14/11. If you have items to donate to the Rummage Table, please drop them off on Friday 10/14/11.
Special Classroom Events & Happenings  

     Attention 5th grade parents: Middle school information will be given out during this month’s Middle School Night, hosted by Terry Guthrie.  Please come to learn about filling out the Middle School Applications.  Also, the deadline to submit a request for testing, at Mark Twain JHS, is Friday 10/21/11. Mark Twain's open house is Tuesday, 10/11/11 at 1pm and 6:30pm for those of you who would like to go visit it.  Please start gathering your pictures of the children throughout the years; we need them for the yearbook & I-Movie.
Spring Fling

     We are happy to announce that we will be holding our “3rd Annual Spring Fling” again this year.  Last year we raised over $8,300 for the school; we hope that this year’s event is even bigger & better!  Thank you for supporting this event.  As of date, we have collected $552 towards this event.  Contributions will still be accepted until January. More information will follow.

This Month’s Fundraisers

We know that the beginning of the year can be a little overwhelming with all of the fundraisers going on.  It seems like there is a new one every week.  We do apologize, but certain fundraisers have to be held at the beginning of the year.  Please remember that all of these fundraising events support the programs and special events in the school. The following fundraisers are taking place:

· PTA Dues – Last call for parents & staff to submit their annual dues to the PTA, due by 10/14/11. Thank you all for your extreme generosity.  We have already collected $4,257 in PTA Dues!

· Candy Sale - Fall Candy Sale envelopes were sent home last week.  The company is Cherrydale Farms and this is the traditional brochure type candy sale.  The deadline is October 24th, 2011; we will not be able to accept any forms after the due date.  Please make checks payable to PS 48 PTA. We once again opted for the "Reward" incentive, rather than the traditional prize program. Every participating student will receive a "Mystery Gift".  Students who sell just 10 items will also be invited to our "Ice Cream - DJ Party" (This will probably be scheduled to take place in April). This is always a lot of fun; don't miss out! Students selling 20 items will receive all of the above plus a "Magic Trick". 35 items will earn all of the above & 2 "Bowling Games" (with shoe rental). 50 items earn all of the above & "Toys R Us Gift Card" ($25 value). Selling 75 items will earn all of the above & 2 "Movie Tickets" (with free soda & popcorn). Students selling 100 items or more will receive all of the above & an "IPOD Shuffle". 
· School Apparel – Clothing with the school name & logo is available for purchase.  Forms will be sent home this week & must be returned by 10/14/11.

· Pretzel Fridays – We will be having our monthly “Pretzel Friday”, during the lunch periods, on Friday 10/28/11.  Soft, fresh pretzels will be for sale (after the students have finished eating all of their lunches) for only $1.00. Please remember to send in $1 for a tasty snack, while supporting our school. Last month we raised $265. To sign up to volunteer to work this event, please e-mail us.
· Box Tops For Education - These are the little coupons on specially marked packages.  Cut out the box tops & send them into school.  We will package them & send them in for 10 cents each. Box tops will be collected year round.

· Target – Sign up to donate funds to PS 48 PTA when you use your Target Card.  This month we received a check from Target for $53.41
Policies, Procedures & Safety

     Please remember that school hours are 8:00 a.m. – 2:20 p.m. The extended day program will take place on Monday & Tuesday from 2:00 p.m. – 3:10 p.m.  The breakfast program begins from 7:30 a.m. & the UAU after school program runs until 6:00 p.m. It is of the utmost importance that your child arrives to school on time & is picked up on time.  Please make every effort to assure that this is done.
     In inclement weather, the children line up in the cafeteria, rather than outside. Please be courteous of others when dismissal is held in the rain.  Please move to the sides so that the children can find their parents. The staff tries their best to dismiss quickly and safely, please work with them.

     The “Stop & Drop” during the morning arrival has been a lot better, our thanks to Diana the Crossing Guard.  Please remember not to double park or exit your car in front of the school. Let’s work together to keep our children safe!

     We are happy to announce that the fencing unit will be installed in the handball/basketball courts by the end of the month.  This will prevent other members of the community from occupying this area during the school day & creating a safe area for our students.  The work will be done by Larry Daly, from Daly Fence Company. We would like to thank Mr. Daly for submitting a bid far below the anticipated cost. We would also like to extend our gratitude to Councilmember James Oddo for generously funding this project for us; his office always goes above and beyond the call the duty for the PS 48 community. 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents/Guardians:
     PS 48 is honored to be the recipient of the very prestigious National Blue Ribbon Award!  Congratulations to all of you for your dedicated involvement in your child’s academic life.

     Please join us on Saturday October 15, 2011 for our second annual Fall Carnival – food and fun for the whole family 11:00-3:00 p.m.  Volunteers are welcome!

     Recently the CEC held a meeting to inform parents of the New York City Common Core Learning Standards (NYCCLS).  These standards were introduced to the teachers and principals of CFN 409 over the last year and a half.  This year, all of our reading and writing units have been updated to include the NYCCLS and teachers are currently preparing “performance tasks” that align with NYCCLS and the upcoming New York State exams in ELA and Mathematics.  Our classrooms are overflowing with students both old and new to PS 48 and we are excited to meet our new family members and welcome them to our school.  Many parents visited with classroom teachers during curriculum night and it was a great success. PS 48 is known as a school that has an open-door policy and it is wonderful to see so many of you visiting the Guidance Office and my office to voice your concerns and/or compliment what is happening in our school community.

     Thank you for being cooperative with our new school crossing guard as the safety and security of all students is a priority.  Please continue to be an active participant in your child’s school career and I look forward to seeing all of you at our Fall Carnival – bring your family and friends!  All proceeds will be put towards our Arts Programs!

Sincerely,

Jacqueline Mammolito

Parent Coordinator’s Message 

Dear Parents/Guardians,

     I want to start off by saying “Thank You” to all the parents who attended the PTA meeting and the curriculum conferences 1-5th grades on Wednesday, September 21st. I know it’s hard for many of you running home from work or after-school activities, doing homework and dinner. We really do appreciate your involvement. For those of you who couldn’t make it please go to nylearns.org/ps48pta, the information for each class is posted of what your child will be learning this year. 

     The PTA meeting is scheduled for October 12th at 7:30 pm. Ms Mammolito shares a lot of information with us every month so please try to make it. Student of the Month awards will begin as well. The PTA and I have a lot of great family nights coming up so please look for flyers to come. Don’t miss our first family night October 28th at 7pm located in our cafeteria. First come first serve basis.

     Get ready our March of Dimes walk is scheduled for October 31st at 1:30 pm in back of our school through the Stonegate community. You can meet us outside and walk with your child’s class. The envelopes for this fundraiser will be out next week.  Please do what you can! This year Halloween falls on a Monday so it will be very exciting for all.

     Penny Harvest will begin at the end of October as well, so save those pennies. The highest class will get a pizza party. 

    Middle School open house dates have begun and as some of you know the testing for Mark Twain is around the corner. I will keep you posted to all updates and in November we will be hosting Middle School Night for all your questions that I know all of you are having. Please check with your child daily to find out if they received flyers on the upcoming fair and open houses. I give everything out to all 5th grades. Fill free to call me at anytime.


     Extra Extra!! Picture Day October 28th!   I’m looking for some volunteers that day so please give me a call if you can help at 347-563-4599.

                                                          Thank You,
                                                         Terry Guthrie
CEC News

CEC stands for Community Education Council.  If anyone has any questions to bring to the CEC, monthly meetings are usually the first Monday night of the month, at 7:30 PM in the conference room at Petrides. 
Sex Offender Information
 Parents can obtain information about registered sex offenders by telephone at 1-800-262-3257 and on the internet at http://www.criminaljustice.state.ny.us.
 

Translations

Translations of all school notices are available in many languages.  Please see Ms. Guthrie if you, or someone you know, would like to receive notices in another language.

Parking

Please be advised that there should be NO PARKING in front of the school during the morning and afternoon. It is a stop and drop policy only. 
Box Tops For Education

   Please send in all Box Tops! Every box top is worth 10 cents. What a wonderful way to raise funds for the school and the children can help too!

Fundraisers

There is a new and easy way to help P S 48 raise money!

Purchases made by you, your family and friends can bring hundreds of dollars to our school

1. When purchasing new sneakers visit your local footlocker and 1-800-flowers.com for that special occasion.

2. If you have a Target credit card please sign up our school and we get a percentage.

3. We are still collecting old ink cartridges (no large cartridges please).
Lost And Found

Please be advised that we have a lost & found bin, located in the cafeteria.  There are many clothing items, as well as books, supplies, & toys in the bin.  Please look through the bin if your child is missing any item.  All unclaimed items will be donated.



	
	


